
  

 

March 2019 

Inside This Issue 

President's Message, Treasurer's Report 1 

Calendar, Scheduling, News Notes 2 

Annual Treasurer's Report 3 

Letter From Santa Cruz County Horsemen's  4 

VP Katie Webb Runs a 100k in Arizona 5-6 

Ride Notes From the 20 Mule Team 100 Miler 7 

Classifieds and Services 8-11 

Humor and Birthdays 12 

Membership Application 13 

Quicksilver Mission Statement 14 

 

President’s Message – March 2019 

 

 
Everybody got your horse properly fitted with snorkel 

and flippers so that you can continue conditioning for 
spring rides? Yeh, me neither. The ponies are already 
starting to shed out and say they are ready to go but 
finding dry trails that coincide with a day off continues to 
be my challenge! 

I admire all of you who were able to get out to rides 
in the past month and look forward to hearing your 
stories. 

We do not have a club meeting or activity planned 
for this month, but I look forward to seeing those who 
can make it to the general meeting at the Summit 
House next month. 

 
Paddle on... 

 

Jill 
 

 

 

Officers 
 

President……...Jill Kilty-Newburn 

Vice President……...Katie Webb 

Secretary…….…Shannon Thomas 

Treasurer…...…...Lori Oleson 

Board Members 
 

Trilby Peterson 

Dick Carter 
 

Newsletter Editor 
 

Barbara McCrary 

bigcreekranch@wildblue.net 
 

Quicksilver on the Web 
 

http://www.qser.net/ 

Treasurer's Report  

     

   General Account  $14,184.40 

 

         Trails Account   $1,074.64 

file:///C:/Users/Barbara/Documents/QUICKSILVER QUIPS
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Quicksilver 2018 Calendar     
 

Treasurer's Report  

 

P.O. Box Annual Fee $64 
Goodwill Cards  $65 

Insurance  $532 
Yearbook/Directory (printing and mailing)  $899.81 

Banquet Awards  $1,098.35 
Banquet Dinners - expense  $1290.82 
                                  income     $ 900.00 

 
Checking (General) Account Balance  $12,312.25 

Savings (Trails) Account Balance  $1,074.66 

Congratulations to new QS member Jerry Wittenauer and Carlos  
for finishing their first 100 mile ride in 7th place! 

See his article on Page 7 

 DreamPower is going through some changes, improvements 
and growth.  We are looking for safe, usable dressage saddles for 
the clients to use.  If you have, or know of someone who has a 
good dressage saddle that is not being used, please let me 
know.   Thanks.   
 
 
Lori Oleson 

408-710-5651 
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Lori Oleson, Treasurer 

Annual Treasurer's Report 
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QS VP Katie Webb Runs a 100k in Arizona 
 
Last January, Katie Webb drove down to Black Canyon City, Arizona to run the Black Canyon 

Ultra 100k foot race. She travelled with her parents, Steve and Janet Webb, and boyfriend, Walker 
Hum, who would be her crew and pacer for the last 20 miles. Her dad, Steve, finished in 16:13 and 
now qualifies for the lottery to run the Western States 100. Katie finished within the cut-off time. 
 
     
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                 The start: 7:00 AM 
 
         

This is the race story as sent home in e-mails via Katie's 
aunt, Ellen Rinde, who flew down to Arizona to crew...   
 
Race report #1: 2/16/19 7:00 AM They're off. It's in the 
high 30s, windy, showers. Very muddy; the icky, sticky clay 
that clumps on your shoes. The usual pre-race pandemoni-
um. Lots of cars getting stuck trying to get out of the park-
ing field.  

Walker has food and water ready as Katie enters a checkpoint 
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Walker prepares to pace Katie's last 20 miles; 
Mom Janet  gives her an encouraging hug. 

Race report #2: 11:35 AM  Although running a little behind their estimated times, both Steve and 
Katie made it through the first crew accessible aid station, approximately 20 miles out. Steve was 
running about 30-45 minutes off, enough so that Janet was starting to stress out and imagine every-
thing that could have gone wrong. He looked a little frazzled but said he's doing okay, just feels like 
he's run 20 miles. Katie was about 15 minutes off her goal time. She said she felt low energy but al-
so doing okay; down to the ultra runner shuffle. Due to all the rain here in the past few days, the 
course has been re-routed. They will go through the next checkpoint twice. 
 

Race report #3:  2:24 PM  The course has been re-routed because the Agua Fria River is flood-
ed.  The revised course makes 3 loops out of Black Canyon City.  The aid station and crew parking 
is in a big gravel lot, our home for the duration of the event. Rather dismal. Also, chilly and breezy; 
will probably be freezing tonight.  With nearly 1,000 runners, it's quite a mob scene. Katie just head-
ed out from the mile 36 checkpoint.  Gaining time on Steve and looking better than she did at mile 
20.   
 

Race report #4:  5:00  PM  Both Steve and Katie are through the 40-mile checkpoint; an out-and-
back 22-mile leg to go. Steve has about a 40-minute lead. Both are trying to make a sub 17-hour fin-
ish; going to be a push to make it. 
 

Race report #5:  11:22 PM Steve just finished.  Katie is still on the trail. 
 

Race report—Final:  Steve said it took him 3:15 to do the "out" half of the last leg and he felt good 
enough to push the last section.  He finished at about 
11:15 PM, approx. 16:15 hours.  That qualifies him to en-
ter the lottery for Western States 100 which was his 
goal.  He said he was sort of up and down all day; learning 
to just keep plugging along through the downs until he felt 
better again.  
 Katie said she felt like dog meat at 20 miles but felt a 
lot better later.  Unfortunately, she blistered the pads of 
her feet so had to slow down on the last leg. She finished 
at about 1:30 AM, still well ahead of the cut off. It got 
down into the high 30s in the lovely gravel lot at the finish 
area. Fortunately,  there was a fire ring, so Janet and I 
sort of took over and kept it stoked up, helping the stiff, 
befuddled runners that cycled through as we waited. 
 

 Our Air-BnB house looked like the typical post race 
carnage this morning and my rental car was spattered with 
mud.  Signs of a good day. 
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Ride Notes From the 23 Feb “20 Mule Team” 100 miler   
 
By Jerry Wittenauer 

 
Shown in the attached photo, I call this riding with "Flaps Down" as I try to moderate Carlos' pace 

while we fly across the Mojave Desert!  We completed our first 100 mile Endurance Ride this week-
end, near Ridgecrest, CA!  Carlos, aka "Supernaturahl", will be 8 years old in May, a Polish Arabian; 
this is our fourth season doing Endurance.  With a 6:00 AM start and temps below 30F, some 36 rid-
ers headed out across the scrub-covered desert hills to take on the "20 Mule Team" endurance ride. 
We rode steady all day as things warmed up to the mid-50's. We passed thru numerous veterinary 
exams to ensure health-of-horse (they don't scrutinize the riders much), I alternate between long 
stretches of riding solo with Carlos and sometimes sticking with other riders as everyone's pace 
ebbed and flowed during the day. I met some great folks along the trail. As darkness fell, we headed 
out into the desert for a final 35-mile loop riding completely alone. Neither Carlos nor I have ridden at 
night before, so this was the most adventurous part of the day! This will be my most enduring 
memory from the ride.  It was pretty special to put complete trust in Carlos to see the trail and keep 
us both safe while he kept churning thru the hardpack with his steady trot (I couldn't see Jack!). As 
we crested a ridge with about 6 miles to go and could see the lights of Ridgecrest laid out below us 
on the desert floor, Carlos came to life and broke into his monster trot for the nice downhill to a 
12:30 AM finish. We ended up as the 6th team to complete the ride and his final vet check was really 
solid. We made it safely home on the Monday (7 hr. drive) and are BOTH looking forward to a two-
week rest before we start ramping up for our next ride in late April (American River.)  

 

I come out of every AERC ride with a couple of 
key “Lessons Learned.”  From this ride, 2 correc-
tions are needed for the future: (1) New “rule”- to 
allow at least an 8-day gap between “new shoes” 
and “ride day.”  I had Carlos shod on Tuesday of 
ride week, and he had a pinchy front left that he 
just barely got over in time to do the ride...it haunt-
ed me all day that this might come back to get us, 
but he made it thru the day with “B” scores on his 
trot-outs.  And (2) Figure out a way on the winter 
rides to keep Carlos’ tack warm the night before 
the ride.  At 5:30 AM on ride day, I took his blan-
ket off, threw on my Equipedic Pad that was prob-
ably 25° F from being in my trailer all night, and 
Carlos seemed kind of stunned – his whole body 
cringed!  I don’t want to ever do this to him again!  

 

The Quicksilver Family was well-represented 
at the ride with Valorie and Brian Reeves serving 
as Ride Managers, Melissa Ribley on the Veteri-
nary Team, and Nick Warhol ably managing the 
trail marking.  I saw Michelle Roush Rowe at the 
ride, and I’m probably missing others.  It’s a great 
feeling to be part of an activity with so many good 
people to meet and share experiences with. Car-
los & I look forward to doing this for many years to 
come! 
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TAX SERVICES  -  Specializing in horses  

 

Trilby — (408) 997-7500 

PRINTING SERVICES  

For Quicksilver club ride managers. Our club now has a color duplex printer that is located in the home of 

Becky and Judith. You can do the printing at the cost of 25¢ per page color and 6¢ per page B&W, if you 

provide the paper. If you e-mail the printable files to Becky, she will do the printing for you at the cost of 27¢ 

per page color and 8¢ per page B&W, including the paper.   

E-mail Becky: bghart@garlic.com 

Classifieds and Services 

Lori Oleson 

mailto:bghart@garlic.com
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Classifieds and Services 

 

 

CENTERED RIDING® LESSONS  
 

Help your horse use him/herself effectively while going down the trail.   
Take the stress out of your body and your horse's body.  

Find out how to have a better seat and make your horse more comfortable. 
Centered Riding® lessons available with  

Level 3 Centered Riding instructor.  Clinics available upon request.  
 

Becky Hart 
 

 (408) 425-5860 

 

"TEN FEET TALL, STILL" 

 

My first book, Ten Feet Tall, Still, is out of print, but is now an e-book for downloading at Amazon, Barnes 
and Noble and some other places. One Hundred Percent of the proceeds  

go to the AERC Trails Fund and the WSTF Trails Fund. 
 

Julie Suhr (831) 335-5933 
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For sale 
SAR Demon aka "Taz", 10 yr old grey gelding Arabian, 15.3+, loves to go down the trail. $15k  

 

Contact Tracy (408) 391-8912 

Classifieds and Services 



11 

 

HERO RANCH—ALMADEN AREA  
 

SOMETHING FOR EVERYONE 
PERFECT FOR ENDURANCE HORSES 

GREAT FOR RETIREES 
 

Our pasture is a real pasture with grass and trees and not a crowded dry lot.  (See photos above.)  
We have trail access to miles and miles of beautiful trails in Santa Teresa, Quicksilver, San Vicente, Calero 
and Casa Loma parks.  No need to trailer.  Huge pipe paddocks (36 X 72) with 12 X 12 stall.  Lots of room for 
one or even two horses. New tenants are offered $50 off of their third month of board.  Top quality grass/
alfalfa hay fed twice a day and paddocks cleaned 5 times a week.  Ring is open to boarders when lessons 
are not being held (usually Wednesday, Friday and Saturday). Round pen is available anytime. Centered 
riding lessons are available with three-time world champion (http://www.beckyharthorsepro.com) 
 

Rates: 
Paddock/Stall:   $ 350.00            Pasture:      $  310.00          Trailer Parking: $  25.00 

 

Call Maryben: (408) 265-0839 or e-mail to merryben@live.com 
 

Classifieds 

HORSE BOARDING FACILITY  
 

20535 Rome Drive, San Jose, California. 
Stalls: $320.00, pasture $220.00,  

fed twice a day high-quality  
orchard-alfalfa mix hay.  

96' X 48' uncovered outdoor arena. We clean. Shavings available.  1.25 miles to entrance to the Quicksilver 
County Park (3600 acres and 19.2 miles of manicured trails). I provide my trailer for use to boarders.  

My place borders Quicksilver Park.  
 

Trilby – (408) 997-7500 

http://www.beckyharthorsepro.com
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Humor and BirthdaysHumor and Birthdays  

    Happy  March Birthdays  to our  Happy  March Birthdays  to our  
Quicksilver Members and  Quicksilver Members and    

Endurance Friends  Endurance Friends   
Peggy Davidson* 2 

Jennifer Perryman 3 

Carolyn Tucker 11 

Kiki Leuther 11 

Jan Jeffers 13 

Diane Enderle 13 

Jeanine McCrary 14 

Pat McAndrews 17 

Skip Lightfoot 20 

Jerrod Voight 22 

Giulia Orth 23 

Janett Van Nuland 24 

*deceased 
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Mission Statement of Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 

 QSER exists to promote the sport of endurance riding by conducting 

endurance rides and advocating for equestrian trails.  It seeks to provide a 
model for the highest standards of sportsmanship and horsemanship 
within the context of this sport. It supports and provides educational 

events and leadership in each of these areas. 

Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
P.O. Box 71 

New Almaden, CA 95042 

 


